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FOCUS ON ñFIRSTò 
Become Part of Godõs Family at First UMC 

Events in November 
 
 
 

November 4 
Both Services 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

           November 22 
 
 
 

November 25 
Noon 

 
 
 

November 30 - First Movie Night 
ñWoodlawnò  6 p.m. 



 The evenings are coming earlier this time of year. Not more than two months 
ago you could be in your yard working at eight oôclock and the neighbors would not 
think a thing of it. Now if you are out working, they would wonder about your sensi-
bility as you rake leaves or, as I do, blow them about at eight in the evening.  You get 
some strange looks the next day from your neighbors after an evening of leaf blowing. 
They wave more cautiously, avoid eye contact, and get into their cars a little faster. It is 
interesting how perceptions change as time moves on.  
 This month is a good month to slow down before the business of the Christ-
mas season sends us into a flurry of activities and shopping. A time to look to see what we really need 
and check our perceptions of what this coming season should look like. Do we really need to do all of 
the things we used to do or is a quieter more sensible approach to Christmas needed? Do we really need 
fourteen crockpots, two of them broken, one with a foot missing, and two more without lids? Do we real-
ly need the 100th tie when we no longer wear suits? Do we need instead to check in with friends we have 
not talked to for a while? Call the relative we have not communicated with to let them know we are 
thinking about them.  
 This November let us look at the things that really count and concentrate on those things.  
ñYou really can take treasures to heaven. It is your children and friends.ò An old coach once told me. 
Wise words to ponder as we contemplate how we perceive the coming holidays.  
 
    Happy Thanksgiving 
 

      Yours in Christ,  
        Pastor Mark  
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For newsletter submissions, contact Stacey Morefield, newsletter 
editor, at edsjmorefield@gmail.com 
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DEC NEWSLETTER DEADLINE: November 20 

WE NEED VOLUNTEERS! 
Call Teri Trent at 513-312-7939 

4Fôs Schedule for 2018 
November 15 Golden Corral 
December 20 Perkins (Fairfield) 

 
Join us for a great time of fellowship and food. 
Please RSVP by Wednesday prior to the lunch to 
Ruth Stanton at 863-1919 if you plan to attend.  
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Pastor Mark 
Barb Jones 
Kathy Conradôs mother, health concerns 
Ann Montgomery 
Geneva Holloway 
Jessie Postell, cancer 
Dave Spurlock 
Sister of Michael Stidham, cancer 
Tammy Jones, complications from MS 
Sheila Messersmith 
Lois Maida, cancer (Alice Stephenson's sister) 
Nell Bassitt 
Family Promise Program 
Dr. William Krall 
Mary Lee Nichols, lung cancer 
Elaine Tragesserôs son, Don, cancer 
Gladys & Paul Perkins, health issues 
Carolyn & Bob Parker 
Mary Alice & Steve Hensley 
Tiffany Brunner 
Dale Kinkaid 
Andie Hutton, leukemia 
Nancy Pryor, cancer 
John Trent 
Alan & Elaine Haid 
Michael Lathey 
Janet Agnew 
Vernon Huber, cancer and eye issues 
Debbie Molter Casarcia, breast cancer 

Dick Haid, health issues 
Robin Montgomery, cancer 
Kriss Phelps, lung cancer 
Don Farwick, appendix cancer 
Joan Ronneberg, Parkinsons 
Leslie Jewettôs cousin, breast cancer 
Lisa Stephensô uncle, Ernie 
Lisa Stephensô father, Nick, lung cancer 
Nate Uttley, bipolar issues 
Mary Ann Sanders 
Noah Trumbull, lung transplant success 
Scott Wilson, cancer 
Al Shiplet, cancer 
Ruth Mullins, Alzheimerôs  
Dave Evans, cancer 
Dan Johnson 
Terry Jacobs, acute lymphoblastic leukemia 
Sue Kinder, cancer 
Melanie Wilson, colon cancer 
Sherri Doria, health issues 
Kim Johnstonôs mother, cancer 
Brenda Smith, breast cancer 
Donna, long recovery from swimming accident 
Jim Brown, cancer 
Bill & Donna Coombe 
Lee Strickland 
Steve Tillman, Terri Brosiusô brother, paralyzed 
Kay Sallee 
John Nunn, recovering from severe burns 

Those families mourning the loss of loved ones. 

Community lunch, missionaries, Peace Corp workers, and those who work for international peace.  
Military members and their families and national leaders.  Concerns of the people in places of war, 
famine and social unrest.  Those who are sleeping outside.  Those who have no food.  

The Imagine No Malaria campaign (INM) (imaginenomalaria.org) as it works to eliminate malaria in 
our lifetime.  INM has made a big difference where it used to be at a person died from malaria every 
30 seconds this rate has decreased to every 2 minutes.  Our goal is zero.  

Do you have someone you would like us to pray for?  Please call or email the office. 513-896-LOVE 
(8653) or firstumc@firstumc-ham.org.  

Prayer Concerns 

Those who do not know the peace of Christ.  Let us offer Christ, who will 
heal their souls. 



Movie Night at First 

Friday, November 30, 6:00 PM 

Woodlawn 
In 1973, a spiritual awakening captures the hearts of the Woodlawn 
High School football team. Lead by their coach, Tandy Geralds, and 
fueled by the team's dedication to love and unity in a school filled with 
racism and hate, the team makes an astounding run at the playoffs, 
leading to the largest high school football game ever played in the torn 

 city of Birmingham, Alabama, and the rise 
of its first African American superstar - 
Tony Nathan. 
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November 1 is All Saints Day, a sometimes-overlooked holy day in United 
Methodist congregations. It is not nearly as well known as the day before, All 
Hallowsô (Saintsô) Eve, better known as Halloween, but is far more important in 
the life of the church. It is celebrated in the United Methodist church on the 
first Sunday in November (November 4th this year.) 
 
John Wesley, founder of the Methodist movement, enjoyed and celebrated    
All Saints Day. In a journal entry from November 1, 1767, Wesley calls it ña 
festival I truly love.ò On the same day in 1788, he writes, ñI always find this a 
comfortable day.ò The following year he calls it ña day that I particularly love.ò 

 
All Saints Day is an opportunity to give thanks for all those who have gone before us in the faith. It is a 
time to celebrate our history, what United Methodists call the tradition of the church. 
 
From the early days of Christianity, there is a sense that the Church consists of not only all living believers, 
but also all who have gone before us. For example, in Hebrews 12 the author encourages Christians to re-
member that a ñgreat cloud of witnessesò surrounds us encouraging us, cheering us on. 
 
On All Saints Day, let us give thanks for both the saints in glory and those on earth, who have led us to  
Jesus. As they have shared the gospel with us, may we add our voices so someone else may hear about the 
grace and love of our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ.  
 
In our service, the names of those in the congregation who have died during the past year will be read and 
candles lit. There will be an opportunity to light candles in memory of others who are close to us and have 
passed on. 
   Thanks be to God for the lives of his saints. 
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Annual Pork and Sauerkraut Dinner  
The dinner was a huge success!  We received many positive comments about the food.  
Thank you to all the committee members for helping to make it a success. Thanks 
goes out for all the monetary contributions we received, to the volunteers who cooked 
that evening, those who made desserts, sold tickets, set up, served dinner, and cleaned 
up.  This event is a great fundraiser for First UMC; this year we netted $1,574.   

 
Christmas Bags 
An inventory was made of what we have on hand thatôs needed for our Christmas 

Bags we hand out at our Community Lunch.  Our goal this year is to assemble 150 bags.  Praise the Lord we 
have met our quota for soap and deodorant!  Thanks to our friends at Cornerstone we also have met our 
quota for toothpaste and adult toothbrushes.  They have committed to provide the remaining amounts of 
both items.  Monetary gifts are always welcome.  We will do the shopping for you. 

 
We still need:  

¶ Toilet paper 
¶ Razors 
¶ Warm menôs and womenôs socks 
¶ Childrenôs and Adults hats and gloves 
¶ Warm scarves 
¶ Personal products 
¶ Reusable cloth bags that can sit up (can be slightly used) 

 
The men of First 
are looking to start 
a quarterly Menôs 
Fellowship Group. 
We are in the plan-
ning stages now, so 
opportunities are endless. When will we meet; 
where will we meet; what will we do? These are all 
questions that we hope to answer as a group, to 
find out what exactly best meets the needs of the 
ñmen of First.ò Remember, the plan is to only 
meet quarterly. If you would like to be a part of 
this fellowship, please contact Jim Sebastian. 

Thanks, First Church, for getting your nut orders to us. We expect delivery 
early November!! Look for updates in the bulletin! And as always thanks for 
your support. 

     Your UMW board 

Fishers of Men (a diverse menôs group which 
meets on Saturday morning) is serving a great 
mission within our community.  To expand on 
this, we are looking to possibly start Fishers of 
Women.  If you believe that you may have a 
calling to help lead this group, please contact 
Pastor Mark.  
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Friday, November 16, 2018 

7:00 PM 
@ The Brandenburgôs 

23 Calan Court 
Fun and fellowship for any and all 
fun-loving adults. Join this merry 
group for lots of laughter, pizza, 
games and loving fellowship. Just 

bring $5 for dinner, your own 
beverage and favorite board game.  

 

Pocket Change Sunday  

November 18, 2018 

During worship services a special 
collection of pocket change 

(dollars, too) will be taken as an 
offering for the Saturday 

Community Lunch Program. 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

Naomi Circle 
November 8ð7 p.m. 
Kathy Conradôs 

11625 Greenridge Dr. 

WHATôS HAPPENING IN NOVEMBER AT FIRST 

9 a.m. - Praise Service 
11/4 - Larry Bell 

11/11 - Jim Sebastian 
11/18 - Kerry Bossert 
11/25 - Rusty Haid 

 
10:45 - Traditional Service 

11/4 - Teri Trent 
11/11 - Kathy Conrad 
11/18 - David Puckett 
11/25 - Mark Conrad 

11/2 Stacey Morefield 
11/5 Lois Ziels 
11/8 Cy Fuhrman 
11/9 Leslie Hicks 
11/11 Glenn Stitsinger 
11/13 Alvie Cornett 
11/14 Terri Brosius 
11/15 Bradley Cox 

11/15 Jared Cox 
11/16 Meredith Sutphen 
11/20 Austin Gleason 
11/22 Greg Epperson 
 Nancy Mabis 
11/23 Vaden Woods Fitton 
11/25 Mikola Fuhrman 

11/12 John & Dee Harper 
11/20 Paul & Linda DiBenedetto 
11/21 Tim & Tammy Hall 

Praise Serviceð9:00 a.m. 
 

We need volunteers ï  
call Teri Trent at 312-7939 

Traditional Serviceð10:45 a.m. 
Nancy Mabis & David Puckett 


